
 

 

LPSCC Executive Meeting 
 

Summary Minutes for February 2, 2016 
 

Attendees 
 
LPSCC Executive Committee Members 

Judy Shiprack, District 3, LPSCC Co-Chair 
 
Lane Borg, Metropolitan Public Defenders 
Gunnar Browning, Oregon Youth Authority 
Judy Hadley, Citizen Representative 
Edward Jones, Chief Criminal Court Judge 
Antonio Lopez, Portland Public Schools 
Diane McKeel, Commissioner District 4 
Tim Moore, Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office 
Mike Reese, Citizens Crime Commission 
Larry O’Dea, Portland Police Bureau Chief 
Brian Renauer, Portland State University 
Jeremiah Stromberg, Department of Corrections 
Rod Underhill, District Attorney 
Nan Waller, Presiding Circuit Court Judge 
 
Other Attendees 

Galina Abrams, Multnomah County IT 
Scott Asphaug, US Attorney’s Office 
Megan Beyer, Commissioner McKeel’s Office 
Dave Braaksma, Multnomah County Sheriff’s  

Office 
Joel Bruhn, Multnomah County Circuit Court 
Christopher Campbell, PSU 
Sheri Campbell, County Office of Government  

Relations 

LaFrede Ceaser, Central City Concern 
Nancy Griffith, Corrections Health Director 
Suzanne Hayden, US Attorney’s Office 
Jason Heilbrun, County IT 
Jeff Howes, District Attorney’s Office 
Neal Japport, Oregon Judicial Department 
Matthew Lashua, Commissioner Shiprack’s  
Wendy Lin-Kelly, MCSO 
Debra Lindbert, PSU 
Mark Lyen, Multnomah County IT 
Scott Maguire, US Senator Jeff Merkley’s Office 
Steve March, County Auditor’s Office 
Barbara Marcille, Multnomah Circuit Court 
Anna Marie McNiel, County Auditor’s Office 
Alison Noice, CODA Inc 
Mike Reese, Citizen Crime Commission 
Kathy Sevos, Volunteers of America Oregon 
Kathryn Sofich, Department of Community Justice 
Joseph Tietz, Pathfinders of Oregon 
Allegra Willhite, County Budget Office 
 
LPSCC Staff 

Abbey Stamp, Executive Director 
Amanda Lamb, LPSCC Analyst 
Lily Yamamoto, Justice Reinvestment Project 

Manager 

 
Introductions, Announcements, and Approval of Minutes 
Introductions were made. 
 
The December meeting minutes were approved. 
 
Judge Nan Waller announced the court analyst position has been posted.  
 
Commissioner Diane McKeel noted the CSEC bill is doing well in Salem. 
 
Commissioner Judy Shiprack noted the US Supreme Court’s opinion on juvenile life 
without parole, which fit with the screening of the film Resilience.  
 
Criminal Justice Commission (CJC) Presentations 
CJC’s Director Mike Schmidt congratulated LPSCC for the What Works 2016 
conference. 
 
Mike Schmidt introduced the Oregon Knowledge Bank (OKB) which comes from HB3194 
to promote the use of evidence-based practices and cost-effective programs. The OKB is 
a resource for the public safety community in Oregon with a focus on policing, 
corrections, and community supervision programs; research conducted on criminal 
justice initiatives; and public safety agency profiles.  
 

http://okb.oregon.gov/
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Ross Caldwell gave an update on statewide and county-by-county prison use. It was 
noted that prison forecasts do not factor in Justice Reinvestment programs or Family 
Alternative Sentencing Programs. See the presentation for details. 
 
District Attorney Rod Underhill reminded the group of forecast variables; Economists 
included population growth but the intake rate is going down relative to historic practice. 
 
Judge Edward Jones asked about jail capacity county-by-county. There has not been a 
statewide survey yet, but CJC will look in to it. 
 
CJC reviewed the reduction goal dashboard. If there were 25 fewer male and 6 fewer 
female intakes per month statewide, Junction City and having to use all of Deer Ridge 
could be avoided.  
 
 
Federal Criminal Justice Grants 
Multnomah County grants coordinator Sheri Campbell created a document to track 
upcoming federal criminal justice grants. Sheri is available to help departments be 
competitive and apply.  
 
LPSCC Year in Review 
Abbey Stamp reviewed LPSCC’s 2015 work. Major topics included the Safety and 
Justice Challenge; Juvenile Justice including Racial & Ethnic Disparities data, Trauma 
Informed Care inventory, and the OJJDP Gang Assessment; Justice Reinvestment; the 
Mental Health Subcommittee; the DSS-J. 
 
Abbey is working on the year-end report. 
 
The meeting was adjourned. 

https://multco.us/file/48614/download
http://www.oregon.gov/cjc/justicereinvestment/Pages/january-2016-ric.aspx

